
The Dallas Center City Council met in special session on January 4, 2022 at 6:00 pm.   Mayor 

Beyer called the meeting to order.  Council members present were Amy Strutt, Ryan Kluss and 

Ryan Coon.  Daniel Willrich was present via Zoom. 

 

Motion by Coon, 2nd by Kluss to approve the agenda.  Motion passed 4-0. 

 

The council continued work on the FY23 budget.  Some of the larger items identified for next year’s 

budget are:  the new swimming pool, Walnut Streetscape project and sidewalks on Walnut Street; 

asphalt overlay on several streets and street repairs; maintenance and upgrades in several parks; the 

purchase of a new pick-up truck and accessories for public works; a new salt building for the public 

works department; a new water main distribution pipe along Highway 44 and lining of some sanitary 

sewer pipes.  Council will continue efforts to save money for future items and projects by funding 

depreciation (savings) accounts.  Some of those items include a joint public works/public safety building, 

saving for a new fire truck and funds to purchase fire department safety equipment.  At this time, it 

appears the levy will have a slight decrease to $12.59/1000.  No formal action was taken.   

 

The public hearing for the maximum levy will take place on February 8, 2022 and the public hearing and 

approval of the budget (formal action) will take place on March 8th. 

 

The meeting adjourned at 6:47 pm. 

 

 

Cindy Riesselman, City Clerk  

 


